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Congratulations El Segundo High School Class of 2013! We wish you luck in your future endeavors. New graduates, Anjeannette Aguilar and Kelsey Wilson. Photo by Marcy Dugan.  
For more photos go to page 8. 

See Pool, page 4

Congratulations Class of 2013

Friday
AM Clouds/ 
PM Sun
73˚/63˚

Saturday
AM Clouds/ 
PM Sun
72˚/64˚

Sunday
AM Clouds/ 
PM Sun
71˚/64˚

City Council Recap: More Golf 
Companies Interested in The Lakes
By Brian Simon

When it comes time to decide on the 

future fate of The Lakes at El Segundo, 

there will be many more options to  

consider besides the existing TopGolf 

proposal. So it came to light during Tuesday 

night’s El Segundo City Council meeting 

after a presentation by two members of the 

short-term Golf Course Advisory Group 

confirmed there is potential interest from 

seven major management groups to operate 

the facility. 

F o r m e d  a t  t h e  s u g g e s t i o n  o f 

Councilmember Marie Fellhauer a month 

ago and chaired by her colleague Dave 

Atkinson, the Advisory Group embarked 

on a fact-finding mission to determine if 

The Lakes is sufficiently financially viable 

to entice credible groups to commit to a 

long-term (20-year) lease or management 

agreement, a minimum rental guarantee 

($300,000), and capital improvements (up to 

$500,000). The seven outfits that responded 

favorably included JC Resorts, O & J Golf 

Management, Billy Casper Golf, American 

Golf, Lane Donovan Golf Partners, Tom 

Frost Golf, and Touchstone Golf. Billy 

Casper Golf and American Golf are the 

top two largest golf course operators in 

the country, while the other five are also 

major players in the market. 

Advisory Group member Craig Kessler 

(Director of Governmental Affairs for the 

Southern California Golf Association who 

made the presentation along with Los 

Angeles County’s Golf Director Jorge Badel) 

said it was encouraging that The Lakes  

could garner interest from some of the biggest  

golf management companies in the United 

States. This despite the fact that as a rule, 

facilities with a nine-hole course, driving 

range, small restaurant and pro shop usually 

don’t have much value in the marketplace. 

“This one’s an exception,” said Kessler. 

“You should take great pride that there’s so 

much support for this golf course.” 

Though indicating they may need 

more flexibility to adjust rates on the fly 

(without Council control) and that it may 

See City Council, page 12

New Pool Agreement in Place, 
Plunge Awaits Repairs
By Brian Simon

Last month, the El Segundo City Council 

unanimously approved a settlement agreement 

with Wiseburn School District to bring a 

new aquatics center to town by as soon as 

late 2015. Under the renewable 25-year 

arrangement, Wiseburn will cover design, 

planning, development and construction costs 

of up to $6 million for a complex that will 

include a 50-meter competition pool with a 

moveable bulkhead for short course swimming, 

restrooms and lockers, changing areas for men 

and women, plus a dedicated parking lot and 

entry separate from the rest of the site. If budget 

allows, Wiseburn may also add a smaller (20-

foot by 40-foot) therapy pool, a spring board 

diving board, and a snack or small kitchen 

area. The two-acre facility will be located at 

the future Wiseburn High School site at 201 

N. Douglas Street. Wiseburn’s geographical 

boundaries include all of El Segundo east 

of Sepulveda. Though local residents belong 

eastside employee children can and do attend 
Wiseburn schools. 

The deal will also include a joint-use 

agreement to be finalized over the coming 

months, with timelines to accommodate 

Wiseburn, El Segundo Unified School District 

and the general public. “The school use of the 

pool will only be six hours a day--the rest of 

the 18-hour day [i.e. 6 a.m. to midnight] will be 

for public programming use,” said El Segundo 

Mayor Bill Fisher, who was part of a Council 

subcommittee with colleague Dave Atkinson 

engaging in talks with Wiseburn officials. “In 

essence, this is a rather substantial gift to the 

City of El Segundo.” Fisher added that the 

first meeting to discuss design took place last 

week and the stakeholders plan to visit other 

pools in the region for ideas.

The settlement avoided what could have been 

a lengthy and contentious court battle between 

Wiseburn and the City over the chosen high 

school site. “I spoke publicly in opposition 

to Wiseburn moving into the commercial 

building on Douglas vacated by Northrup 

Grumman because of the loss of revenue to 

the City which came in at around $250,000 

and probably more,” said Fisher. “The entire 

Council was opposed to this as well. We tried 

for over a year to have them move to multiple 

locations that would be less detrimental to our 

revenue stream.  When it came down to we 

could file a lawsuit in hopes of delaying them 
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power with one’s actual manpower creating 

a hybrid approach to cycling.

Depending on weight and resistance, a 

battery can last for up to 30 miles before it 

needs to be recharged. More at http://www.

electricbikesla.com/

Convened by the California Small Business 

Association, the event included nearly 100 

legislators and small businesses from their 

districts and was sponsored by small business 

organizations statewide.

Local High School Students 
Receive Scholarships from Chevron

Chevron Products Company handed out 

over $19,000 in scholarships to local high 

school students at awards ceremonies held in 

June. In El Segundo, Chevron gave a $5,000 

scholarshipawarded to Spencer Bowen from 

El Segundo High School. Corrina Elder of El 

Segundo High received a one-time scholarship. 

A Step Back in Time

El Segundo’s “Old Town Music Hall” invited 

the local media for a brief, but thoroughly 

enjoyable show last week.  From candy and 

popcorn to the entertainment, which included 

a piano-accompanied singer featuring “Boogie-

Woogie” and a Laurel and Hardy snippet, it 

was a wonderful way to spend the afternoon. 

NRG makes a  
Beauty of the Beach

City officials and local politicians par-

ticipated in NRG’s annual “Beauty and the 

South Bay Real Estate Broker 
Appointed to DRE Advisory Panel 

Mike Collins, Vice President and General 

Manager of Shorewood Realtors headquar-

tered in Manhattan Beach, Calif., has been 

appointed to the California Department of 

Real Estate’s (DRE) newly created “Real 

Estate and Mortgage Loan Advisory Panel” 

by Real Estate Commissioner Wayne S. Bell. 

At the same time that the DRE will be 

renamed the “Bureau of Real Estate” (BRE), 

the Commission has reached out to industry 

professionals for advice and guidance on real 

estate and mortgage matters. 

In his appointment letter, Commissioner 

Bell invited Collins to provide “information 

and suggestions relative to how [DRE/BRE] 

as a government agency can improve and 

do better in safeguarding and promoting the 

public interests (including those of California 

consumers, and the industries, businesses, and 

licenses that [DRE/BRE] regulates) in real 

estate, mortgage lending, and related matters.” 

“We are pleased that Mike Collins as an 

industry professional with years of experience 

in the South Bay will join this Advisory 

Panel on behalf of working Realtors® all over 

California,” said Sheri Fejeran, president of 

the South Bay Association of Realtors®. “This 

is a great example of a Realtor® providing 

public service and giving back to the com-

munity and to our profession.” 

The South Bay Association of Realtors® 

represents, educates and advocates for approxi-

mately 3,600 Realtors® living and working 

in the South Bay between El Segundo and 

San Pedro, Calif.

Electric Bikes LA named  
local Senate district  

‘Business of the Year’
Sen. Ted W. Lieu today presented Electric 

Bikes LA owners Eric and Andrea Busch 

with the 2013 Business of the Year Award 

for his Senate district as part of an annual 

tribute to small business.

“Electric Bikes LA is the first store in the 

Los Angeles area solely dedicated to the sale 

and repair of electric and folding bikes,” Lieu 

said during the Salute to Small Business 

Day events at the Sacramento Convention 

Center. “As the popularity of electric bikes 

continues to grow, Eric and Andrea are raising 

awareness and inspiring people to get out of 

their cars. This reduces traffic congestion and 

air pollution, underscoring how these business 

leaders have never forgotten their larger 

responsibility to support their community.” 

Opened in 2008 and located in the heart of 

the downtown El Segundo business district, 

Electric Bikes LA’s electric bikes are 

considered bicycles rather than motorized 

vehicles since they have assisted power no 

greater than 20 miles per hour. Assisted 

power means that these bikes combine electric 

Calendar

Letters

There is a limited word count of 20 words 
and fees will apply. Email to escalendar@
heraldpublications.com. Deadline for 
submissions is Thursday at 9 a.m.
THURSDAY, JUNE 20

p.m. 400 block of Main St. Special events 
and activities on the third Thursday.

today and 5% net sales will be donated to 

SATURDAY, JUNE 22

class presented by the ES Library Evening 
Book Club from 9-10 a.m. For more 

10 a.m.-noon, at Trees to The Sea trees on 
Imperial Hwy. For more information contact 
volunteers@treemusketeers.org or (310) 
322-0263.
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 26

19U Women’s softball team. Games at 11 
a.m., 1:30 and 4:00 pm. Free.
THURSDAY, JUNE 27

Commission, 5:30 p.m., Council Chambers, 
350 Main St.
TUESDAY, JULY 2 

Hall Council Chambers, 350 Main St. For 
more information call (310) 524-2306.
ONGOING

LEADership Public Speaking and Youth Mgr 
Series courses (youth 10-18 yrs). Classes in 
July and Aug. For more information email 
info@treemusketeers.org.

 Youth Soccer Registration Now Open-AYSO  
Region 92. Register online at eAYSO.org.
UPCOMING

Education Foundation’s 2013 Summer 

Fix the “Fixing”
I must say that Jack Ashworth’s stance 

beliefs in an attempt to undermine what 

sounds like a sane and overdue new law 

that helps protect those that need it most 

the young adults and teenagers who are 

the prime candidates for this type of sexual 

orientation “therapy”. I sincerely doubt that 

it is the youngsters themselves requesting to 

be sent to these therapists, but instead it is 

the parents determining that their child needs 

“fixing” because having a gay child would 

conflict with their religious beliefs. 

There is a reason why there is a separation 

between church and state, and this is a perfect 

example of why that concept remains in place.

– Jason Hindrey

Our Oversight and Apologies
In last week’s article about the school board, 

a couple of the schools were not represented 

in the article and I would like to make sure 

that their hard work in fundraising is also 

acknowledged.   Richmond Street School 

and Center Street School PTA gifted back 

to their school over $90,000.  A lot of hard 

work and dedication went into fundraising 

this past year and we are very proud of our 

accomplishments at all the schools and a 

special thanks to our El Segundo Community 

who donates many items throughout the school 

year to all of our district sites to help us raise 

– Michelle Lawson, PTA President, RSS
From the Editor: We apologize for the 

oversight.

Business Briefs

Eric and Andrea Busch

Pictured Lily Craig,of Chevron and member of the Old Town Music 
Hall’s Advisory Board, and Carl Jacobson, City Councilman and 
driver of the ‘36 Packard. The Packard was borrowed from the  
Automotive Deiving Museum.

“I have peace of mind...   Mom remains independent.”

What if you LIVE ALONE and have an EMERGENCY?

You’re never alone with Lifewatch!
(800) 416-5143 

One Push of a Button can Protect You 
from Emergencies!

First 100 callers receive a FREE Medilok lockbox

Visit us on  facebook

“I’m never alone with LIFEWatch.”
–Dick Van Patten

As low as 

$29.95
a month

El Segundo mayor Bill Fisher thanking the “Beauty and the 
Beach” participants.

From left to right, Steve Odabashian of NRG, California State 
Assemblyman Steve Bradford, El Segundo Councilperson Marie 
Fellhauer, El Segundo Councilman Dave Atkinson. In the  back-
ground El Segundo Councilperson Suzanne Fuentes.

333 Continental Blvd.
El Segundo, CA 90245
Mon. - Sat. 10am to 6pm
310-252-3384
www.matteltoystore.com

©2013 Mattel, Inc. All Rights Reserved.
 

Grand Ave.

El Segundo Blvd.
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Visit our website
for coupons & flyers at 

www.matteltoystore.com

Now Open

Stock Room Sale
Saturdays

Monster
High Dolls

June 28th & 29th
10am to 4pm

So many great bargains... you can’t afford to miss!

Now Available!

®

(Outdoors on the basketball courts)
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Obituaries
Margaret Mary Berkline

March 9, 1920-June 2, 2013
Margaret, or “Peggy” as she 

was known to family and friends, 

was born in Madisonville, Ohio 

and moved to El Segundo, CA in 

1925 with her parents, Walter, Sr. 

and Frances, four brothers (Walter, 

Edward, Ben and Harry) and three 

sisters (Irma Gallamore, Edith 

Comstock and Mary Ann John). 

1938 was a memorable year as she had the 

honor of being named “Miss El Segundo,” 

graduated form El Segundo High School and 

married her high school sweetheart, Frank. San 

Diego became their home while Frank served 

in the Navy. Later they returned to El Segundo 

when Frank joined the U.S. Coast Guard and 

was stationed in San Pedro. After serving our 

country in military service, Frank became an 

El Segundo Police Officer until his retirement 

and their country.

Peggy attended Frank Wiggin’s Trade School 

in Los Angeles where she learned tailoring 

and was well known in the Los Angeles area 

for her sewing skills. She was responsible for 

sewing many wedding dresses, cheer and song 

girl uniforms, and custom garments for women 

throughout Los Angeles. During WWII she 

worked as a “Rosie the Riveter” 

After raising her daughters, Peggy 

worked outside the home and in 1991 

retired from Northrop Corporation 

as an Executive Secretary.

Peggy is survived by her daughters 

Donna Haymond (Michael) of 

Prescott, AZ, and Kathy Hall (Jim) 

of Downey, CA; grandsons Michael 

Haymond (Carol), Robert Haymond, and 

Ryan Hall (Denise, fiancée); granddaughters 

Carrie Schaer (Will), Mackenzie Fletcher 

(Jarrod), and Melissa Hall (Robert, fiancée); 

great grandchildren Evan, Emily and Kyle 

Haymond and Madelyn Schaer; and many 

nieces and nephews. Peggy was predeceased 

by her husband, parents, all siblings and great 

granddaughter Sydney.

A funeral mass for Peggy and Frank will 

be held at American Martyr’s Catholic Church 

in Manhattan Beach on Monday, June 24 at 

1:00 p.m. A reception will follow at the Parish 

House. Their ashes will be scattered at sea 

in a private ceremony at a later date. In lieu 

of flowers, donations may be made to the El 

Segundo High School Associated Student Body 

to establish a student scholarship in honor of 

El Segundo Women’s Club 
Invaluable Asset to ESUSD 
Students’ Academic Futures

QUIETLY LABORING BEHIND THE SCENES,  

THESE EL SEGUNDO LADIES HELP FUND FUTURES
By Janice Hickey

A landmark building facing El Segundo High 

School on the Mariposa Side of campus, the El 

Segundo Women’s Club actually predates the  

high school itself. Organized on May 23, 1922, 

a group of 18 civic minded women banded 

together to become a formal entity with the 

central goal of enriching the community of which  

they were members. By 1931, the El Segundo 

Women’s Club was federated with the District, 

State and General Woman’s Club, continuing 

its good works and growing its membership.

With a goal of maintaining a viable and vital 

presence in the community, the ESWC members 

worked to feed and clothe needy families as 

well as begin their long tradition of providing 

scholarships to deserving students.  By 1936, the 

members borrowed the kingly sum of $2,000 

to pay for moving the original one-room El 

Segundo schoolhouse to its present location 

on Mariposa Avenue to serve as their official 

clubhouse. Eager to pay off their mortgage, 

the Woman’s Club held rummage sales, bridge 

parties, hosted dinners and dances, mounted 

plays and staged raffles, ultimately succeeding in 

1943 when they paid off the mortgage, owning 

their headquarters free and clear.

Which left them with plenty of time to do 

And for nine decades, they have done just that.

On June 5th at noon, 10 outstanding ESUSD 

students joined the El Segundo Woman’s Club 

members for a luncheon, along with their 

parents, school administrators and staff, to 

to graduating seniors.

Mrs. Kathie Stabile, Chairperson of the El 

Segundo Woman’s Club Scholarship committee, 

announced 223 applications vied for the awards, 

El Segundo Women’s Club Scholarship Winners.

See Women’s Club, page 4

High School, Middle School 
Students Receive Head Start 
via Project Lead the Way

By Cristian Vasquez
Through the national program Project Lead 

the Way, El Segundo Middle School and 

High School students are receiving innovative 

education in Science, Technology, Engineering 

and Mathematics (STEM) curricular programs 

that are being used in middle and high schools 

across the nation. “The high school has their 

Project Lead the Way program and they 

actually have a full engineering sequence of 

courses that they can take similar to college 

courses if you were to major in engineering,” 

El Segundo Middle School Principal Dr. Jack 

Plotkin said. “Starting two years ago, we 

began to offer those courses to our seventh 

and eighth graders as zero period class--and 

it’s an engineering focused, problem-based 

learning program. Students will look at some 

type of problem, like a train having to go 

through a mountainside, and they will have 

to engineer a tunnel using software to show 

their understanding.”

Currently, El Segundo Middle School has 30 

students registered for zero period at 6:40 a.m. 

at which time they go to El Segundo High to 

meet with math and science teacher Steve Eno. 

Eno, who was at Raytheon’s Engineering Games 

earlier this year with a few of his students, is 

excited about the program and the positive 

impact it can have on the students. “It is great in  

terms of getting kids prepared for the high school  

program. With the kids that start in the middle 

school that come to the high school freshman 

class, you notice the difference in their ability to  

handle the class,” Eno said. “I thought it would be  
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Metro Rail Riders

Turnstiles will be latched  
starting mid-June.

metro.net
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Pool  from front page

plunging the committee knee deep in reading 

before deciding on 10 students to honor. A most  

difficult assignment for committee members 

Maxine Walsleben, Diane Margrave, Carol 

Cervantes and Barbara Frazee. With families 

gathered in the hardwood floor dining room of the  

Women’s Club, feasting on home cooked entrees 

contributed by the Woman’s Club members, the 

scholarship recipients were invited to come up 

to the microphone and share a little bit about 

themselves and their academic careers.

Three students from El Segundo High School 

each won $1,000 scholarships.  Ethan Liang, one  

of 10 children, mentioned the scholarship held  

special importance to him because “My mom, 

who is sitting with me today, won this same 

scholarship was highly treasured, and she 

thanked the Woman’s Club members saying “as  

a permit student coming here in the 6th grade, this 

especially means a lot to me.”  Abigail Landers, 

a senior off to UC Berkeley to study Science 

was especially proud of her environmental 

work with the students at Center Street School 

where she started the “Grades of Green” project 

which she also continued at ESHS.

Kevin Qualls, who at the previous ESUSD 

School Board Meeting had been honored as a 

recipient of the Gates Millennial Scholarship, 

was especially grateful to the club for the 

$1,000 Barbara Kessener Scholarship.  After 

thanking the Women’s Club, he singled out 

custodian William Ochoa at the high school, 

who was never too busy to pause in his duties 

to encourage and support Kevin in his dreams of 

attending USC to study Mechanical Engineering.

Ridley Middough, with dreams of a fulfilling 

career as a firefighter, was awarded the $500 

Alec Shedloy Scholarship.  He thanked the 

Women’s Club saying he felt his three years 

as a Los Angeles County Explorer had really 

paid off.  Linnea Palmer, winning the Virginia 

Shedlov $500 scholarship, was thankful for 

help in pursuing her dream of attaining a PhD 

in Physical Therapy.

The $500 Lavon Frazee Memorial Scholarship 

went to Brent Wood, on his way to El Camino 

College to study Criminal Justice before 

ultimately heading off the Coast Guard.  Winning 

the $500 Lavon Frazee TRUST Scholarship was  

festivities due to an Advanced Placement exam at 

the high school. Mrs. Stabile reminded the group  

Hanin has only just come to the United States 

working students the committee had ever seen.

Taking home the Jean Hayos Memorial 

Nursing Scholarship of $1,000, Aricca Vasquez 

glowed at the prospect of enrolling in Cal State 

Long Beach in the pre-nursing program.  “As 

the oldest of four I’ve always had a nurturing 

nature so I thought nursing would be a perfect 

fit for me,” she shared with the audience.

Women’s Club  from page 3

See Women’s Club, page 13

EL CAMINO COLLEGE

Stay Connected with El Camino College

ElCaminoCollege ECC_Onlineeccweb

Nearly 200 classes added
for fall 2013

Fall Semester Begins August 24
Financial Aid Available - Apply Online: fafsa.ed.gov/

REGISTER TODAY!
elcamino.edu

Fees are only $46 per unit

See Pool, page 13

or negotiate a settlement that would benefit El 

Segundo, Councilmember Atkinson and myself 

sat with Wiseburn representatives and forged 

out a deal where they build a $6 million pool 

and the City would operate it.”

The exact cost to operate the facility won’t 

be fully known until the design is completed, 

Fisher explained, but initial estimates are in the 

the City hopes to recoup at least half of that 

amount, if not more, through rental revenues. 

The two districts will likely evenly split the 

six total hours of pool time devoted to school 

use, but it’s unlikely both will utilize the facility 

simultaneously. Also of note, Wiseburn does 

not have a high school aquatics program in 

place as yet. “The El Segundo community has 

a long and proud tradition with their aquatics 

program and there is also a high degree 

of interest for aquatics in Wiseburn,” said 

Wiseburn Superintendent Dr. Tom Johnstone. 

“Rather than spending negative time, energy 

and taxpayers’ money trying to fight each 

other, the El Segundo City Council and the 

Wiseburn Board of Trustees have chosen a 

pathway to work together and develop a world-

class aquatics facility that both communities 

will be able to enjoy for decades.” Johnstone 

added that many of the families in his district 

who swim in community pools currently go 

to El Segundo. 

El Segundo Unified School District 

Superintendent Dr. Geoff Yantz was also pleased 

about the deal. “To be able to have a modern 

aquatics facility for our water polo and swim 

programs and one built for that specific purpose 

provides an environment for our student athletes 

to excel even further than they already have and 

to reach their potential,” he said, adding that 

the location of the pool on Wiseburn property 

would not be an issue. “Our school districts 

are collaborative and we perceive this as a 

separate shared facility with its own entrance. 

It’s the City of El Segundo’s pool.”

Using voter-approved bond monies, Wiseburn 

in order to build a new high school as part of 

the District’s long-anticipated unification set to 

go to vote next year. Plans include demolition 

of a portion of the existing 335,000-square 

foot, four-story building vacated by Northrop 

Grumman. The facility will include 54 

classrooms to accommodate a maximum (capped 

at that total in the settlement) of 1,200 students 

relocating from Wiseburn’s two Da Vinci charter 

campuses. The site will also feature a media 

center library, student/multipurpose cafeteria, 

gymnasium, 400-seat theater, student services/

administration, 12,000 square feet of District 

office space, six basketball courts, six tennis 

courts and synthetic athletic fields for soccer 

and baseball. According to the agreement, 

Wiseburn and the City will commit to joint use 

of their athletic fields (including the Campus 

El Segundo facility) and the District will make 

the project available as an emergency shelter 

for the American Red Cross. 

Other provisions of the agreement call for 

the City to operate the aquatics center for a 

minimum of one year after completion and 

to maintain and repair the pool for five years 

after opening. The two parties will cover their 

own insurance and utility costs, but Wiseburn 

will allocate its share of revenues to the City 

to offset the latter’s operation and maintenance 

costs. The City must also contribute $26,000 

annually for the duration of the 25-year 

agreement towards an equipment replacement 

reserve fund. Wiseburn will kick in $14,000 

annually after the fifth year towards this fund. 

Both parties will allocate $20,000 per year to 

reserves if the agreement renews for a second 

25-year period.

Meanwhile as of press time, the more than 

Plunge) had been closed for more than a month 

due to water loss from plumbing leaks resulting 

from severely corroded pipes. Repair plans 

must first be submitted to the Los Angeles 

County Health Department for approval. “Staff 

will pursue the repairs as quickly as possible 

and the County has indicated that they will 

cooperate in moving the approval along,” said 

City Manager Greg Carpenter. Staff believes 

it has identified the piping problem and plans 

to fill up the pool as soon as next week to 

monitor water levels from there. Carpenter will 

provide an update to the Council in a month.

While The Plunge is out of commission, 
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By Gerry Chong
The darkest places in hell are reserved 

for those
who maintain their neutrality in times of 

moral crisis.
–The Inferno by Dante Alighieri

Thus begins bestselling author Dan Brown 

in his newest novel, also called Inferno. The 

author of The Da Vinci Code places all of 

mankind in a mathematically inevitable 

doomsday scenario. While a theoretical 

solution is possible, it would be considered 

immoral by most. No one can, or should, 

stay neutral. That is the challenge.

In the real world, the relationship between 

Americans and their government could not 

be more clearly drawn. On one side, we 

have President Obama speaking at the May 

5 Commencement at Ohio State University, 

at which he said:

“Unfortunately you’ve grown up hearing 
voices that incessantly warn of government 
as nothing more than some separate, sinister 
entity that’s at the root of our problem, and 
they do their best to gum up the works.”

And “they’ll warn that tyranny is always 
lurking just around the corner. You should 
reject those voices.”

Really? Those voices that Obama disparages 

are the voices of our Founding Fathers that 

filled Independence Hall and gave rise to our 

Constitution. The distrust of an all-powerful 

government is the very foundation of our 

government. How astounding is it that our 

President, a Constitutional scholar, rejects 

the basic premise on which our government 

is based?

To give added credence to the warnings 

of our Founding Fathers, this administration 

fills our news cycles with violations of public 

trust every day.

Clearly the Administration, State 

Department, and CIA concocted a fairytale 

to feed Americans in trying to defend the 

indefensible tragedy at Benghazi.

Would a benevolent administration throw a 

few low-level IRS employees under the bus by 

blaming them for targeting political opponents 

of the Administration? Those employees 

have denied responsibility, insisting they 

were following orders from their superiors 

in Washington.

Would a  benevolent  government 

surreptitiously hack into and monitor reporters’ 

phones and electronic records from the 

Associated Press and Fox News, violating  the 

“freedom of the press” and earning outrage 

from even the New York Times?

And would a benevolent government  

now create the most egregious violation 

of public trust by secretly gathering 

information on millions of phone and Internet 

communications at home and abroad?  

Edward Snowden, a former technical assistant 

to the CIA, revealed, “ I can’t in good 

conscience allow the U.S. government to 

destroy privacy, Internet freedom and basic 

liberties for people around the world with  

this massive surveillance machine they’re 

secretly building. I am not going to hide. 

Allowing the government to intimidate 

its people with threats of retaliation for  

revealing wrongdoing is contrary to the 

public interest.”

So there you have Dante’s challenge: 

Should we trust in the good intentions of  

an all-powerful government, or should 

we adhere to the rule of law, as Russia’s  

president has admonished President Obama 

to follow? Will you sit in the darkest places 

in hell by staying neutral, or will you  

Another Man’s OpinionOne Man’s Opinion

“The distrust of  an all-powerful government is the very foundation of  our 
government. How astounding is it that our President, a Constitutional 
scholar, rejects the basic premise on which our government is based?”

One Time, Periodic or Ongoing Advice,
the Choice is Yours

 

310-540-6000
*AV Rated (Highest) Martindale - Hubbell / **Certified Specialist Estate Planning, Trust & Probate Law, State Bar of California, Board of Legal Specialization

THIS IS YOUR

TIME
TO FIND A GOOD

BUSINESS
PARTNER.

BostonPrivateBank.com

 
at 818-501-1752.

Celebrating the Constitution is A 
Friendly Reminder of its Importance

By Cristian Vasquez
Given the recent controversy unleashed by 

NSA scandal it seemed fitting to bring up an 

issue that State Senator Ted Lieu presented 

in August of last year. Through SCR98, 

Sen. Lieu sought to commemorate the 225th 

anniversary of the signing of the United States 

Constitution. SCR98, which was a measure 

approved by lawmakers without the need 

for the governor’s approval, commemorated 

the 225th anniversary of the signing of the 

United States Constitution. Through SCR98 the 

Senator was attempting to remind Americans 

of the value and importance of the Constitution 

while taking the time to celebrate its influence 

and value to the country. 

In the past I have defended the President 

Obama’s actions on a wide-range of issues  

but on this topic I have to take a step back.  

Just like President Bush’s proposal for 

warrantless wiretapping made my stomach 

turn, the news that President Obama is 

defending the actions of federal agents who 

seized the telephone records of more than 

100 million Americans and the email and 

texting records without a court order is just 

as disturbing. President Obama and his aides 

can defend the NSA phone and Internet 

intercept programs, by claiming that they 

prevent terrorist all they want but the fact 

is they acted in secrecy. 

While Senator Lieu proposed SCR98 

almost a year before these actions by the 

administration came out, it is a great reminder 

from somebody in the president’s party that 

the rules and laws set by the founding fathers 

apply to everyone. The reason our Constitution 

has withstood the test of time is because 

there have been people who honor its words 

and their meaning. The vision our Founding 

Fathers had of equality, justice, rule of law 

and limited government is as strong today 

as it was more than 225 years ago. Nobody; 

not the president, not the NSA is above the 

constitution. If there is a compelling reason 

to spy on an individual, 

The President made the claim that people’s 

phone calls and emails are not being monitored 

but if so, why is the NSA collecting data related 

to all phone calls, both foreign and domestic 

made Verizon’s network? Why is the NSA’s 

program PRISM gathering Internet data from 

foreign users? Justifying such intrusions on 

private citizens’ lives by claiming issues of 

national security is an insult to the American 

people. Does the administration believe that 

more than 100 million Americans are involved 

with terrorist activities? If so issue warrants and 

go after specific individuals. Going through the 

files of 100 million plus Americans with no 

real evidence of wrongdoing is unacceptable 

and a violation of our Constitution’s fourth 

amendment.  Just like we would not approve 

of our local police department coming into 

our home without a warrant, we should not 

be okay with the federal government tapping 

into our electronic conversations just because 

they feel it is necessary. 

I have nothing to hide and if my calls 

are monitored or emails are read, they will 

realize the average, boring life I have. But 

in the end, it is my boring and average 

life, which I can choose who to share with. 

Someone should take a copy of SRC98 to the 

President and remind him that some people 

in the Democratic Party still believe in the 

words written down on our Constitution. No 

“It is simply a rule to ensure that gun owners are  
being responsible with the storage of  their weapons  

by setting guidelines that will restrict access of  such  
weapons to people who have lost that right.”
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By Gregg McMullin
With the 2012-13 school year completed 

and summer beginning, it’s time for us to look 

back at a wonderful several months of sports 

at El Segundo High School. The memories of 

how these young athletes did will linger. We’ll 

remember how we cheered them on during 

victory and held them in defeat. We displayed 

our support at each game and showed our spirit 

during Homecoming. 

Teams, whether boys or girls, displayed their 

talents and competitiveness to vie for league 

titles and long playoff runs. Though a section 

title eluded the school this year, each team that 

entered the postseason was nevertheless a factor. 

Girls’ Volleyball
The Lady Eagles had a challenging season, 

but still managed to make the postseason 

thanks in part to the play of Maggie Kelly 

and Amanda Press. The Pioneer League was 

moved to the CIF Southern Section Division 2 

because of its past success. That move meant 

playing tougher competition for the Eagles. 

In the Redondo Power Classic, they defeated 

highly touted Oxnard. The Yellow Jackets had 

gone undefeated in the Pacific View League, 

but El Segundo played an inspired match and 

won in three games 20-25, 25-13 and 15-12.

Football
The Eagles had a number of offensive 

starters returning as well as the cornerstone of 

their defense. The defending Pioneer League 

champs were still picked to finish behind 

North Torrance’s high-octane offense in the 

Pioneer League. 

A defense that includes the A-Train of 

Austin Brasher and Austin Kurke would prove 

once again that the Eagles would stay in close 

games. Throw in others including three-year 

starter Seth McKenna and two-year starters 

Jamie Stewart and Bryce Harvey and it was 

easy to understand why this defense would be 

as good as promoted.

The Eagles’ offense has been a machine with 

its passing. For each of the past nine years, El 

Segundo had produced over 2,000 yards in the 

air. With junior quarterback Daniel Zeman back 

under center, the streak was likely to continue.

In the first game of the year against Lynwood, 

Zeman completed 22 of 32 passes for 350 

yards and four touchdown passes--including 

three to Jamie Stewart. The Eagles dominated 

over the Knights.

The Eagles were salivating at the opportunity 

to face Cantwell in the second game of the year. 

The Cardinal had defeated the Eagles 35-28 

in the closing minutes of the CIF Northwest 

playoffs the year before. 

This time, the defense came up with a turnover 

in the final minute as the Eagles defeated 

Cantwell 25-19. For the most part the Eagles 

looked like the dominant team, but they had 

issues running the ball against a smaller yet 

very athletic Cantwell defense. On the other 

hand, Zeman looked solid in completing 10 

of 18 passes for 110 yards and a touchdown.

The Eagles faced West Torrance, one of the 

South Bay’s top teams, in the third game. The 

Warriors, who played for a CIF title, soundly 

defeated the Eagles 54-24. 

In the fourth game of the year against Oak 

Sports

First bring your item in.
If it is worth $100 or more, we will:

Research, Photograph & List it on eBay
Answer Buyer Questions
Pack & Ship Sold Items

Write you a check

Free Appraisals Anytime

BIPRO 
Computers

225 Main St. 310-640-0000

DUAL & QUAD CORE 
COMPUTERS 
FROM $485

with 3 YEAR WARRANTY!
Fast, Dependable PC Repairs 

and Upgrades from our 
Certified Technicians

Celebrating our 29th year In Business!

Open Monday - Saturday

Eagles Fall Year in Review
Park, the Eagles came into the game ranked 

sixth while Oak Park (2-2) was eighth in the 

latest CIF Northwest Division poll. This would 

be a game that would test each others’ offense. 

It turned out to be a defensive struggle and 

would come down to a last-minute potential 

tying touchdown by the Eagles. Zeman took a hit 

and was forced from the game. Lars Nootbaar 

came in and led the team to a touchdown 

on a one-yard run with less than 30 seconds 

remaining in the game. The Eagles failed on 

their PAT attempt and fell 14-13.

In the Pioneer League opener, Eagle head 

coach Steve Shevlin had a quarterback dilemma. 

Two-year starter Zeman was injured. So he turned  

to Nootbaar and all the sophomore did was throw  

for 301 yards and four touchdowns in leading 

his team to a 28-6 Homecoming game victory.

The Eagles needed some comeback heroics 

to defeat Pioneer League rival Torrance 24-22 

in a key league game. In the final minute of 

play with the Eagles leading, Stewart stepped 

in front of an intended receiver to make the 

interception and preserve the win for the Eagles.

In the next game, the Eagles could not stay 

with North Torrance and the Saxons came 

Segundo needed a win against Centennial to 

stay in the hunt for a possible share of the 

but the Apaches ended up forfeiting the win 

back when it was determined they had used 

an illegal player in the game.

In the regular season finale, El Segundo did 

victory over South Torrance. It also marked head 

coach Steve Shevlin’s 100th career victory. The 

Eagles finished second behind North Torrance 

when the Saxons shut out Torrance 54-0.

The Eagles traveled to La Puente for a 

first round CIF Southern Section Northwest 

Division match up against the Warriors. On a 

cool fall night, the Eagles took control early 

two touchdown passes and Austin Brasher 

ran for two more to lead the Eagles into the 

quarterfinals against Centennial.

The 2012 football season then came to an end 

for the El Segundo Eagles. It wasn’t so much 

the losing, but how they lost a heartbreaking 

14-10 CIF Southern Section Northwest Division 

quarterfinal game to Centennial. Injuries to 

Nootbaar and Seth McKenna helped doom the 

Eagles when both were forced from the game.

Cross Country
On the boys’ front, Joel Foster competed at 

the Mt. SAC Cross Country Invitational and 

ran the best race of his high school career. The 

meet is one of the largest invitational events 

on the West Coast and includes runners from 

all across the state. Foster’s effort broke a 

34-year-old El Segundo High record time on 

the Mt. SAC course that was established by 

The girls’ cross country team has continued 

to excel under head coach Marcos Bolanos. 

The squad placed sixth at the CIF Southern 

Section prelims. Anna Farello’s fourth place 

finish (18:44) paced the Eagles, who advanced 

to the CIF-SS finals.

Girls’ Tennis
The Lady Eagles reached the CIF-SS Division 

IV quarterfinals, but fell to top-seeded Cerritos-

-the eventual CIF champions. To get there, El 

Segundo shut out Hesperia in the wild card 

round, trounced Del Rio League champion 

Santa Fe in the first round and overwhelmed 

See Sports, page 14

Matt Keener puts a punishing tackle on Lawndale’s Austin Mangio as #66 Zack Barsky and #19 Jackson Walz close in.
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Become part of Metro’s decision-making process.  

Attend a Metro Service Council meeting in your area.  

The councils conduct monthly meetings about Metro bus service  

in five geographic regions:  

 > Gateway Cities (Southeast LA County)

 > San Fernando Valley

 > San Gabriel Valley 

 > South Bay Cities 

 > Westside/Central LA  

 

These community-based councils advise on planning and 

implementation of bus service within their area. They review 

proposed service changes, conduct public hearings, make 

recommendations to the Metro Board and participate in quarterly 

meetings with Metro executive management. 

For times, dates and locations, check metro.net/about/service-councils.

It’s your system...help us improve.

metro.net
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Dine In
Take Out

Catering and  
Free Home Delivery

310-335-0066
202 A. East Imperial Ave.
El Segundo, CA 90245

LARGE PIZZA
with 1 topping

$1099 

$2 Beers
Tuesday and Wednesday nights

El Segundo 

Now Open 

Sundays
Catering Available

VALENTINO  S
Pizza, Pasta & More

“A Taste of Brooklyn”

1 LARGE 16” PIZZA
with one topping

$1199

2 MEDIUM 14” PIZZA
with one topping

$1599
Plus Tax. Extra toppings additional cost. No substitutions, please. 

Please mention coupon when ordering. One per customer. 

Expires 7/04/13

Plus Tax. Extra toppings additional cost. No substitutions, please. 

Please mention coupon when ordering. One per customer. 

Expires 7/04/13

EL SEGUNDO
150 S Sepulveda Blvd.

310-426-9494

MANHATTAN BEACH
976 Aviation Blvd. 

310-318-5959

Now Open Sundays
Ample 

Seating

DELIVERY IN LIMITED AREA AT BOTH LOCATIONS

’m going home to buffalo to visit my 92 year-old 
Mom and I can’t wait to see her. But more importantly, I 
can’t wait to have all of my favorite foods from my youth. 
Buffalo has such great local specialties that I have not 
been able to find anywhere else in the world.
Yes, we all know about Buffalo wings, but even the famous 
wing has been bastardized by the fast food industry.
We in Buffalo don’t call wings, subs or hotdogs fast food. We 
call them “specialty” foods. Fast food is a manufactured, 
processed product. Specialty foods are still made with real 
ingredients and in a style of the past.
One of my cravings will be for the riccotta cheese and 
brown sugar rice pudding from a small Greek coffee shop 
on the west side of Buffalo. It’s light, but supper rich.
Here is my rendition of this Buffalo classic.

I

The Chef

and how to bang them
by Chef Shafer

Riccotta Cheese and  
Brown Sugar Rice Pudding

3 cups heavy cream

4 whole eggs

½ cup brown sugar

1 teaspoon cinnamon

1 teaspoon vanilla

1 cup chilled & cooked white 

rice (I like to use sushi rice 

or a short grain sticky rice)

1 cup riccotta cheese

Pinch salt

Mix together all ingredients and place in a buttered casserole dish. Bake at 325 degrees  

for 30 to 45 minutes or until firm to the touch and golden brown on the top.

Can be eaten hot or cold. Have this summer and be safe.
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El Segundo High School - 2013 Graduation

Jackie Gragg, Heather Odabashian, Breana Simmons

Jessie Keller makes her entrance.Hats of to the Class of 2013

Anna Farrello getting a congratulation from a friend.

Erik Grohagen receiving his diploma. Amy Roach receiving her diploma. Emilie calling out to her friends.

Kevin Qualls with his parents celebrating in traditional style.

Peter Milentberger capturing his moment with his grandfather.



EL SEGUNDO HERALD June 20, 2013  Page 9

SELLING 
YOUR HOME
IS EASY WITH
EL SEGUNDO’S 
#1 AGENT

2 FEATURED HOMES OF THE WEEK

3 &4 bedrooms/3.5 baths,  
Over 2100 square feet, Newer Build! 

Coming Soon!

Unique open floor plan, 10 location, 
all of the bells & whistles! 

Top Remodeled Home!

BILL

FREE

AVAILABLE 7 DAYS A WEEK 
SAME DAY SERVICE! 
BILLRUANE90245@YAHOO.COM
WWW.BILLRUANE.COM
DRE# 00972400

310-877-2374
24 HOUR VOICEMAIL: 310-322-0000

Only 2 left! 3 bedrooms/3 baths, Starting at $659,000 

New Construction!Adorable ES Home!

3 bedrooms/1.5 bath home, 10 location!

RUANE

CALL FOR PRIVATE SHOWING  
310-877-2374

3 bedrooms/2.5 baths, Tri-Level

Resort Style Townhouse

3 bedrooms/2.5 baths, Feels like a Single Family Home

Detached Patio Home

4 bedrooms, 3.5 baths, 
Over 3000 Sq. Ft., 4 car garage

Remodeled 3/2, 10 Location, 
Cul-de-sac St., Open Floor Plan! $900,000 

VISUAL TOUR at www.jimmarak.com

CALL ME NOW!  1-310-322-1900
JIM MARAK

VOTED BEST REALTOR IN EL SEGUNDO 
by the readers of the El Segundo Herald - “El Segundo Home Owner”

Direct line/24 hr. voicemail!  Visit My Website: www.jimmarak.com

 SERVING EL SEGUNDO BUYERS AND SELLERS FOR THE PAST 28 YEARS!

LIC # 00915352

Once In A Lifetime Opportunity To BUY, SELL OR TRADE UP 
Due To The Super Low Interest Rates!!!   

CALL ME NOW For An Appointment. Direct Line: 310.322.1900!

***  
I CAN TURN LEMONS INTO LEMONADE!!!

 ***  
SOLD PROPERTIES LISTED BELOW 

(Peppertree)

  

 

 
 

   

CERTIFIED 

SENIOR 
CITIZEN 

SPECIALIST

310-529-9922 

REALTOR FOR ALL SEASONS!

“A Realtor For 27 Years. I Specialize in You!” 

DRE# 00942595shielafowler@shorewood.com    www.ElSegundoRealEstate.com

OPEN HOUSE IN EL SEGUNDO

 

 Janine D. Maples Sotheby’s International Realty  310-385-3143

 John Skulick  Shorewood Realtors   310-350-4240

OPEN HOUSE IN OTHER CITIES

gina hoffman
HOMES SELLING 
OVER ASKING WITH 
MULTIPLE OFFERS!! 
Call me today for a free, confidential 
market analysis - 310.864.5347!

Looking for fixers, one-level condo 
close to downtown and 4 bedroom 
single family home.

quote for the week
An adventure is only an inconvenience rightly 
considered. An inconvenience is only an 
adventure wrongly considered. -G.K. Chesterton

gina hoffman
310. 864. 5347
ginahoffmanrealtor@gmail.com

DRE No. 01905428
Coldwell Banker Probate Certified Specialist
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LynnO@Shorewood.com    www.LynnOneil.com

(310) 261-0798 
SHOREWOOD REALTORS

BROKER FOR MORE THAN 28 YEARS

#00880080

I CAN SELL YOURS, TOO!
#1 El Segundo Agent Shorewood Realtors

Free, No Obligation Market Appraisal ~ 1 Day Service

Voted #1 Agent in El Segundo~
5 Years in a Row!

  1000 East Walnut Avenue
 4 or 5 Bedrooms, 3 Baths, Approx. 2250 Sq. Ft., Corner Lot

Beautifully Rmodeled Kitchen, Miele Appliances, Custom Maple        
    Cabinets, Pantry

Spacious Living Rm., Hdwd. Floors, Office, Family Room,  
    Fireplace, Wet Bar

All Three Baths Remodeled w/Custom Glass and Stone Tiles,
    Laundry Rm., 2- Car Garage, Tankless Water Heater, Large Yard,   
    Grassy, Fenced- In Yard, Super Patio, Spa, Deck, BBQ Area

Walk to Schools, Park, Shopping!

Offered At: $965000

Spacious & Remodeled Home On Corner Lot

In Escrow!

JANINE D. MAPLES - The Builder’s Wife

Realtor Associate - DRE#01091323

Sotheby’s International Realty

9665 Wilshire Blvd, Ste. 100 Beverly Hills

and 310 E Imperial Ave., El Segundo

Tel: 310.385.3143

CONSIDERING
HOME IMPROVEMENTS

PRIOR TO SELLING?

SPRING SAVINGS

Call today for your free, no-obligation analysis 
and El Segundo REAL ESTATE update.

BONUS 25% SAVINGS!

Craig Maples, President C.A.M. Construction Inc.
310 E. Imperial Ave., El Segundo, CA 90245

 Tel: 310.322.7070 Fax: 310.322.6270
E-mail: craig.camconstruction@gmail.com

CAM-constructioninc.com

GENERAL CONTRACTING & DESIGN
“BUILDING WITH INTEGRITY”
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10% of our Sales  
Goes to  
Local Schools!

John Skulick 
310-350-4240

Skulick@earthlink.net
DRE # 00946399

Rose VanHook
310-350-5920
RoseVH@earthlink.net
DRE # 01064179

WE HAVE SEVERAL BUYERS WAITING AND READY TO BUY!  

IF YOU’RE THINKING OF SELLING YOUR HOME, CALL US FIRST. 

FOUR 
BRAND 
NEW 

HOMES!
Located in a  

10+ Location of 

El Segundo! Call 

Rose or John 

NOW  

for Details. 

Prices Start 

Under 1.2 Mill.

1107 E ACACIA AVE.
EXECUTIVE HOME WITH GOOD VALUE 

Beautiful 5 Bedroom, 31/2 Bath. This home was custom built in 2009. 
3000 sqft. with 2 master suites. A must see!  

Too many amenities to list! 

HUGE PRICE REDUCTION!

618 ARENA ST.
RARE OPPORTUNITY! 

Large 1 bedroom home  
with guest house.

7000 sqft.  
Street to alley lot.  

SUPER LOCATION!

NEW LISTING!

361 MAIN ST  EL SEGUNDO

KIRK BROWN & KIRK BROWN, JR.
310.322.0066

@
DRE# 00556073  #01359453

 ROLLING HILLS ESTATES 4 bds., 3 baths - 2.400 sq. ft. Huge lot. Family 
room. Pool. Much more!

 TOWNHOME Corner unit. 2 bd., 2.5 bath. Foreplace. Best location!

 RENTALS 4 bds., 2.5 baths, 2 car enclosed parking. Family room with fireplace.

NEW LISTING! 

COMING SOON! 

GRAND TROPEZ Super clean 3 bds., 2.5 baths. Formal living room with 
fireplace dining area overlooking living room. Kitchen with eating area. Laundry 
room. 2 car garage.

 715 W. OAK Great open floor plan. 3 bds., 2 baths. Family room,  
fireplace in nice living room. 2 car garage. reduced price!

De Ann Williams-Eccles 
310-488-0098 Cell
310-322-8225 Fax
RE/MAX Beach Cities Realty CA. DRE #01168044

I CAN SELL YOURS TOO!
CALL ME FOR FAST RESULTS! 

310-322-SOLD

D
3
3
R

645 W. Sycamore Ave. 
Super Cute West Side Home
Impeccable 2 bedroom, 1 bath home plus 

family room with fireplace, vaulted ceiling, 

office, laundry room, detached workshop 

plus attached 2 car garage. $649,000. 
SOLD $675,000!

SOLD IN 5 DAYS!

848 Pepper St. 
Super Clean East Side Home
3 bedroom, 1 3/4 bath, large living with 

corner fireplace, bright kitchen overlooking 

the dining room, laundry room, 2 car 

detached garage. $749,000. 
SOLD $775,000!

* Represented Buyer

SOLD FAST*

836 Bungalow Drive 
Entertainer’s Dream Home
Beautiful 5 bedroom, 4 1/2 bath home, 

formal living & dining rooms, family room 

with brick fireplace that  looks out to the salt 

water pool & spa. An english pub perfect for 

hosting private gatherings. Also equipped 

with a media room with wetbar & surround 

sound. Too much to list. $1,425,000.  

SOLD for $1,500,000!

SOLD IN 4 DAYS!

SOLD! SOLD!

Your Home 
Could be Next
Call Me Today!

VISIT US ONLINE: WWW.HERALDPUBLICATIONS.COM
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business & professional 
directory

Call Bill  310-798-9279
35 Years Experience

LOW   VOLTAGE   SERVICES

alarms

Need A Driveway?

Lindahl 
              Concrete, Inc.

Casey or Carl  310-326-6626
Lic#531387

Specializing in all Residential Concrete
WWW.LINDAHLCONCRETE.COM

Call For Show Room Address

concrete

CHARLES SCIRA PLASTERING
Interior Plaster & Dry Wall Repair

Exterior Repair
No Job Too Small

neighbor2neighbor.net

310-245-7398
38 years Lic# 389477

plastering

electric

EL SEGUNDO 
GARDENER

Licensed/Bonded 
All E.S. Crew, Lawn Service Clean Ups,  
Tree Trim, Sprinklers, Handyman, etc.
Message: 310-322-7396

Cell: 310-897-7314
Lic# 100085424

gardening

handyman

BILL HENRICHON

p: 310-542-3470  c: 310-890-7531
CA Lic# 786081  Licensed  Bonded  Insured

Specializing in apartment turn around and home repairs.
PAINTING, PLUMBING, ELECTRICAL, DOORS, WINDOWS, 

SCREENS, GATES, FENCES, DRYROT-TERMITE DAMAGE REPAIRS

BILL’S HOME AND APARTMENT 
MAINTENANCE

General Contractor

glass
THE GLASS IDEA CO.

Full Service Glass Shop in El Segundo

310-322-0522
513 Main St. El Segundo

Store Front in back alley
Lic. 797868

screen & glass

Free Estimates 
Mobile Service

New Window Installation
Glass Table Tops & Mirrors
Full Service on All Types of Shower Doors & Windows
We Repair All Types of Broken Windows

Window Screens, New and 
Re-Screen
Sliding and Swinging Screen Doors, 
New & Re-Screen
Security Screen Doors

   Jerry Stier  310-459-3596  or 310-322-7572

flooring

FOR ALL YOUR PLUMBING NEEDS

We offer  
Senior Discounts•

We match any pricing•
Open 24/7•

Free Estimates
License # 537357

1-310-782-1978

plumbing

PLUS

FREE ESTIMATES  

 

310-798-0450

Our Business and Professional section is for businesses that have valid 
contractor licenses only. Contractor license numbers must be included in any 
ads published. The deadline for Business and Professional ad copy and payment 
is Thursday a week prior to publishing. We reserve the right to reject, edit, and 
determine proper classification of ads. Fax or mail this form.  

painting

your ad here!
email: accounting@

heraldpublications.com

construction
JOSEPH’S

CONSTRUCTION
KITCHEN & BATH REMODELING
HOME REPAIRS & IMPROVEMENTS

310-367-6024
Free Estimate, Insured, Lic# 468913, Since 1985

Costs:  26 weeks $624, 52 weeks $1144   

RICH’S PAINTING
Specializing in exterior
Quality interior work

310-640-9465

Wise Electric Contracting Service
Commercial/Industrial/Residential

License No: 785853

Phone: 310-529-5271 
Fax: 310-615-0063

Keith R. Wise  Owner/Operator

Serving El Segundo  
since 1945

WIGINGTON MASONRY
A 

GREAT 
JOB 

EVERY 
TIME!

Skilled Craftsman.
Professional Masons.
Design Ideas.
Brick, Stone, Block/Concrete.
Walls, Veneers, Flatwork.
lic# 734441  310.350.1478

too early for some of the middle school students, 

but surprisingly they are always there excited and  

ready to go. They love it and they have a blast.”

Through its hands-on, project-based 

engineering courses, the program attempts to 

engage students on multiple levels by exposing 

them to areas of study that a middle school or 

high school student would not typically pursue 

by being enrolled in a traditional math or science 

class. Through exposure to such courses, the 

program seeks to provide students with a strong 

foundation if they decide to take the path to 

college in search of an engineering-based career. 

The curriculum, delivered through PLTW’s 

Virtual Academy, is provided free of charge 

to schools that register with PLTW. However, 

the classroom equipment and teacher training, 

which are both a requirement, are not free and 

are usually the main costs associated with the 

program. At El Segundo High School, Chevron 

donated the money to get the program started 

and the Middle School joined a year later.

“We would love to run it here, but we don’t 

have the space for the equipment,” Plotkin said.  

“So they [students] sign a permission slip and  

get going. That gives them a head start if 

they decide on an engineering pathway. It is 

motivating and a lot of the kids love it because 

it is so hands-on. That is great for the kids who 

don’t do so well in the traditional classroom 

where I would just be talking to you. It provides 

an opportunity for the kids to engage in deep 

thinking and problem solving that mirrors 

what students would have to do on the job.”

The application of math and science concepts 

to everyday activities is one of the elements of 

the program that Eno and Plotkin appreciate 

and consider to be of much benefit to their 

students. “This really gives the students a 

chance to take what they are learning in their 

math and science classes and really apply it,” 

no said. “Most classes give students a project 

here or there. With the Project Lead the Way 

courses, students are seeing what they learn 

every day that they are working on projects. 

They are using math and using science to 

accomplish a task and solve problems. They 

do this daily and they can see how they can 

use an engineering career the rest of their lives. 

The early exposure allows students to know if 

engineering is a path that they want to follow 

or if they want to go another route.”

With such a strong focus on STEM education 

across the country, students are becoming better 

prepared for the high-tech and high-skilled 

global economy. However, the benefits of 

these courses extend beyond math and science. 

Students learn to create, design, build, discover, 

collaborate and solve problems by applying 

what they learn in math and science. 

“All the job opportunities in engineering are 

based on computer skills and engineering skills 

that you have. That is what this program does-

-it prepares them,” Eno said. “They [students] 

are learning to use these science concepts and 

skills to solve major problems. By going into 

the Project Lead the Way, students are obtaining 

a huge advantage in terms of college and 

professional careers because they are learning 

the skills that will be needed.”

In addition, exposing students to STEM fields 

allows them to come in direct contact with 

professionals from local industries who serve 

as a strong example of real-world aspects of the 

curriculum through mentorships and their own 

workplace experiences. “Regardless of whether 

you are into engineering or not, sometimes you 

have a problem and you have to work together 

in a team to solve it,” Plotkin said. “That really 

mirrors the real world for kids. Just the exposure 

through design thinking to engineering gives 

the kids the mental framework they need for 

problem solving as a whole. If we can create 

good problem solvers and students who can 

work well with others and communicate and are 

reflective and thoughtful, that is what companies 

need. They don’t need students who are 

Project Lead the Way from page 3

“All the job opportunities in engineering are based on computer skills and 
engineering skills that you have. That is what this program does–it prepares them.”

be difficult to contribute the full amount in 

capital improvements considering additional 

start-up costs, the groups surveyed felt The 

Lakes could generate healthy revenues. Some 

ideas to bolster those revenues included golf 

cart rentals, enhanced banquet operations, 

a full liquor license, and automation of the 

driving range.

While still too early to make a final 

determination on TopGolf or any of the other 

candidates, Atkinson said his eventual decision 

“will be in the best interest of the City, the 

surrounding areas and the citizens who live 

here.” Fellhauer added, “This gives us a lot more 

information to make an informed decision.” Prior 

to the Advisory Group presentation, a number 

of citizens from El Segundo and neighboring 

communities spoke of the importance of 

maintaining The Lakes’ family atmosphere, 

with some of them expressing concerns about 

TopGolf’s proposed entertainment-oriented 

complex.

Also on Tuesday, the Council authorized 

staff to conduct a feasibility study for possible 

diagonal parking on one side of Richmond 

and Standard streets. Research will include 

an estimate of how many spaces could be 

added, conceptual drawings for the streets and 

parking lot, and construction cost estimates 

for the streets and parking lot. City Manager 

Greg Carpenter noted that the sidewalks and 

curbs on Richmond need to be replaced (due 

to root damage from ficus trees that also 

must be removed). Diagonal parking would 

entail narrowing (i.e. losing portions of) the 

sidewalk—an issue of concern to Mayor Pro 

Tem Carl Jacobson. The City will also look at 

offering its own lot at the corner of Main and 

Grand currently used by the Fire Department 

for public parking during business hours. 

“Businesses need spaces for their patrons to 

park,” said Mayor Bill Fisher.

Councilmember Suzanne Fuentes received 

unanimous support on an item to oppose 

Metro’s recent recommendation to re-route 

Measure R monies earmarked for South Bay 

projects in order to accelerate completion of 

the 8.5-mile Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor. 

County Supervisor Don Knabe hopes to provide 

an alternative motion and funding options. In 

the meantime, the Council made its official 

objection to the move. Metro’s recommended 

action would reduce the amount available 

for local highway projects without a plan to 

replace those funds.

In other action, the City’s Economic 

Development Advisory Council (EDAC) is 

now set with the appointment of three new 

members—Sandy Jacobs, Al Keahi and Drew 

Boyles. Fisher and Atkinson will be the City 

Council representatives for that group. 

In a brief report, City Treasurer Crista Binder 

announced that after bidding out bank services 

and receiving responses from five notable 

candidates, the City has chosen to go with Chase 

Bank. She noted that Chase offers innovative 

solutions, incredible pricing and incentives and 

is a big community supporter. In the past, the 

City used multiple banks, making it impossible 

to link and streamline its accounts. 

During presentations, the Council recognized 

July as Relay for Life Month to encourage 

citizens to participate in the local anti-cancer 

campaign that will include painting the  

town purple with ribbons from July 1-12. 

The 53.4-mile relay kicks off on July 13 at 

9 a.m. at Campus El Segundo and concludes 

24 hours later.  

Also, Tree Musketeers’ President Julian 

Poyourow presented instructor Catherine 

Magruder with Tree Musketeer of the Year 

honors. Magruder used her to time at the 

podium to promote the organization’s summer 

LEAD (Leadership, Education and Action 

Development) courses that offer an opportunity 

for South Bay youths ages 10 to 16 to become 

environmental leaders. The Youth Manager 

Certification series next month includes three-

day courses in personal skills, people skills 

and organizational management. Meanwhile, 

kids who complete an eight-week public 

speaking course from August 5-16 will earn a 

Toastmasters certificate and can participate in a 

speech contest during the August 19 graduation. 

While the Council canceled its July 2 meeting, 

it will hold a strategic planning session on 

City Council  from front page
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Each Sudoku puzzle consists of a 9X9 grid that has been subdivided into nine smaller grids of 3X3 
squares. To solve the puzzle each row, column and box must contain each of the numbers 1 to 9.

SUDOKU Medium

2 5 4
3 9

4 2 6 7 1
5 1 9 3

4 7 2 5
8 5 6 7
5 8 1 2 6

8 9
2 5 7

WEEKLY CROSSWORD See Answers Next Week

Isms
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12

13 14 15

16 17 18

19 20

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29

30 31 32

33 34 35 36

37 38 39 40 41

42 43 44 45 46 47 48 49 50

51 52 53 54 55

56 57 58

59 60

61 62 63 64 65 66 67 68 69

70 71 72

73 74 75

Across
1. Guitar attachment
6. ___ cut
10. Lund or Cavet
13. It often contains a seasonal 
reference
14. Son of Rebekah
15. Notice
16. Philosophical belief
19. Bearded beast
20. It’ll never fly
21. Attitude on the job
30. Coin with 12 stars on it
31. Court contest
32. ___ Getz (“Lethal Weapon 2” 
role for Joe Pesci)
33. Come again
35. Cape
36. Race unit
37. Red ink amount
40. Hot pot
42. Astern
45. Certain typeface
47. Saw
51. ___ maison (indoors): Fr.
52. Dessert toppers
55. Rajah’s mate
56. Dedication to improving man’s 
welfare
59. It has moles: Abbr.

60. Carbonium, e.g.
61. Personal appeal
70. Mouselike animal
71. Frown
72. Heart single
73. “___ Time transfigured me”: 
Yeats
74. Cartoon bear
75. Striplings

Down
1. Cow or sow
2. Custom
3. Swindle, slangily
4. Archaeological site in Mexico
5. Rid of sin
6. Addle
7. Full of: Suffix
8. Blanched
9. Certain musician
10. Kind of particle
11. Good times
12. Sock hop locale
15. Jewish month
17. Research facility: Abbr.
18. Put together
21. The “p” in r.p.m.
22. Bewail
23. Mythical monster
24. Unfair?

25. B & B
26. Half of binary code
27. Down
28. Yellow, for one
29. Floor cleaner
34. Deciduous trees
38. In a convivial manner
39. Open, as an envelope
41. Previse
42. “Won-der-ful!”
43. Bird ___
44. Flat hat
46. Kind of test
48. Clavell’s “___-Pan”
49. Starfleet Academy grad.
50. Headlight setting
53. African talisman
54. Municipality in France
57. Height
58. Concerning
61. Hail, to Caesar
62. NATO member
63. French Guiana’s Royale, e.g.
64. Jersey call
65. Calendar abbr.
66. Piece of pipe
67. Elvis Presley’s “___ Lost You”
68. Capitol Hill V.I.P.: Abbr.
69. “___ Miniver”

Last Week’s Answers

T
1

I
2

P
3

O
4

M
5

I
6

T
7

S
8

F
9

E
10

T
11

E
12

D
13

A
14

N A V
15

I R A L E
16

L O P E

C
17

A S S
18

E R O L E L
19

U P I N

I
20

N S U R A N C E P
21

O L I C Y

T
22

E E N S K
23

E N

S
24

H I
25

R
26

R
27

G
28

Y P
29

S
30

U
31

M
32

M
33

A
34

S
35

O
36

N I O N
37

T
38

U N A

E
39

X P R
40

E S S W A R
41

R
42

A N T Y

S
43

L A Y K
44

A Z O O G
45

O O

A
46

E N E A
47

S
48

N
49

I N O N
50

G
51

A B
52

M
53

A S
54

S
55

E
56

D
57

O
58

U
59

B
60

L E I N
61

D
62

E
63

M N I T Y

I
64

S S U E Z
65

O R O A S T E R

G
66

L E B A E
67

V E N T A
68

N I

S
69

O D O M T
70

A W S E R
71

O E

1 3 2 8 9 5 7 4 6
4 9 8 6 7 3 5 2 1
6 5 7 2 1 4 3 9 8
3 1 6 4 5 8 9 7 2
2 7 9 3 6 1 8 5 4
8 4 5 7 2 9 1 6 3
5 6 4 1 3 7 2 8 9
9 8 3 5 4 2 6 1 7
7 2 1 9 8 6 4 3 5

Audrianna O’Keefe, Class of 2013 

Valedictorian for Arena Alternative High School, 

thanked The El Segundo Woman’s Club for 

their generous $500 scholarship which she 

said would “really help me as I go to Santa 

Monica College to become a psychologist.”

As guests finished the luncheon celebration 

with a giant piece of cake, the El Segundo 

Woman’s Club closed out yet another year 

of selfless service to the young adults in the 

community, loyal to their commitment to always 

lend a helping hand.

Chairperson Stabile mirrored the thoughts of  

all who attended the celebratory luncheon. “The 

qualifications these selected students all possess 

are amazing,  from the jobs they hold down, 

to the activities they are involved in, including 

volunteerism and community service, and most 

importantly, to the academic workloads they 

each have taken.  This all shows a commitment 

to excellence. We are very proud of all the 

recipients and wish them much success.”

Women’s Club  from page 4

Pool  from page 4

Classifieds
The deadline for Classified Ad submission and payment is Noon on Tuesday to appear in Thursday’s paper. Advertisements must be 
submitted in writing by mail, fax or email. You may pay by cash, check, or credit card (Visa or M/C over the phone).
Errors: Please check your advertisements immediately. Any corrections and/or changes in an ad must be requested prior to the  
following Tuesday deadline in order to receive a credit. A credit will be issued for only the first time the error appears. Multiple runs will 
only be credited for the first time the error appears. No credit will be issued for an amount greater than the cost of the advertisement.
Beware: Employment offers that suggest guaranteed out-of-state or overseas positions may be deceptive or unethical in nature.  
If you have any doubts about the nature of a company, contact the local office of the Better Business Bureau, (213) 251-9696.  
Herald Publications does not guarantee that the advertiser’s claims are true nor does it take responsibility for those claims.

320 Standard St. ES. Sat., 6/22,  
8 a.m. Moving Sale! Albums, crafts, 
books, misc. items.

In alley behind, 358 Loma Vista. 
ES. Sat., 6/22, 8 a.m. Tables, desk, 
ellipticals, rugs, men/women/kids 
clothes, toys, games, saw and more.

GARAGE WANTED

Need garage to rent for motorcycles 
and personal items. Will sign lease. 
Call Liz at (310) 849-8505.

HOUSE FOR RENT

3-4BD/2.5BA .  ES. Execut ive 
Eastside. Enclosed patio + bonus 
room. $3950/mo. Discount for long 
term. (310) 345-8013.

ROOM FOR RENT

Female seeks N/S, to share 2BD/1BA 
quiet ES home. Prvt. entrance, large 
yard, walk to beach. Available 6/22. 
$750/mo + 1/2 utilities, cable &  
Internet. (310) 640-0702.

last! Call for appointment. S & L 
Property Mgmt. (310) 350-4096.

3BD/2BA. $2900/mo. (310) 365-1481 
or (310) 641-2148.

EMPLOYMENT

 
Display Ad Sales Position. 
We need an  exper ienced 
Display Ad Salesperson for 
Herald Publications. Territories 
include Torrance, El Segundo 
and Hawthorne. Full or part-
time positions are available. 
20% commission on all sales. 
If  interested please email your 
resume to  management@
h e r a l d p u b l i c a t i o n s . c o m . 
N o  p h o n e  c a l l s  p l e a s e . 

GARAGE SALE

639 Sierra Street, ES. Sat., 6/22, 8 
a.m. Clothing, household items, baby 
gear and accessories and other items.

APARTMENT FOR RENT

2BD/1BA. ES. Upstairs unit w/all 
appliances. 1/2 garage parking w/
remote, laundry room. $1675/mo. 
Call (310) 460-6300.

Large single Apartment, Small 
Complex $1095. Near high school, 
available July 1st. Please call  
310-647-1635.

AUTO FOR SALE

“06” Mini Cooper Conv., maual, 
grey, xlnt cond., 78,800 miles, loaded 
$11,000. Call for Pix or Info. John 
(310) 963-9409.

DUPLEX FOR RENT

2BD/1BA. Birdhouse View Beauty, 
ES. Completely remodeled detached 
rear unit, sitting high over garages 
with great view! New kitchen, bath, 
carpet, paint, amenities galore! 
Private laundry room, single car 
garage and rear yard. 738 Eucalyptus, 
Unit B. $2,400, great location. Won’t 

Visit us online: www.heraldpublications.com

locals can use the Hilltop and Acacia outdoor 

pools for recreation swimming and for limited 

group lessons for levels Seahorses, Tadpoles, 

Frogs, Clownfish and Blowfish. Private lessons 

are also available with registration ongoing at 

the Recreation Park Clubhouse. Hilltop and 

Acacia are now open daily 11 a.m. to 3 p.m. 

with extended hours on Friday from 10 a.m. 

to 5 p.m. Pools in Culver City, Hawthorne, 

Manhattan Beach and Westchester (the YMCA) 

are also available time-permitting for adult lap 

swim and youth swim lessons. The El Segundo 

Armada Youth Swim Team has relocated to the 
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Police Reports
One male adult was arrested at 0224 hours 

from Rosecrans Avenue and Village Drive for 

misdemeanor DUI.

Grand theft report was taken at 1059 hours 

from the 500 block of  North Sepulveda 

Boulevard. An iPod and $500 in cash were 

taken from the victim’s suitcase.

Criminal threats report was taken at 1140 

Boulevard. Suspect made criminal threats 

towards his former girlfriend.

Grand theft report was taken at 1635 hours 

from the 1400 block of East Imperial Avenue. 

Taken were two Apple iPads.

from the 100 block of Virginia Street. A male 

adult passed away at his residence.

Found property report was taken at 2254 

hours from the 300 block of West Palm 

Avenue. A silver bicycle was found at the 

location.

One male adult was arrested at 2315 

hours from the 200 block of  East Grand 

Avenue  for misdemeanor vandalism and 

public intoxication. 

One male adult was arrested at 0142 hours 

from Grand Avenue and Vista Del Mar for 

one MBPD misdemeanor warrant.

One male adult was arrested at 0142 hours 

from Grand Avenue and Vista Del Mar for 

plain drunk in public.

One female adult was arrested at 0208 

hours from Grand Avenue and Vista Del Mar 

for misdemeanor DUI with a BAC of 0.08% 

or above.

A burglary (vehicle) report was taken at 

0842 hours from the 900 block of  Main 

Street. Unknown suspect(s) broke the car 

window and took an iPod and a tool box.

A burglary (vehicle) report was taken at 

0842 hours from the 900 block of Main Street.

A burglary report was taken at 0854 hours 

suspect(s) broke the window and took an 

iPod and two GPS devices.

One male adult was detained at 1215 hours 

and transported to Airport Marina Hospital for 

plain drunk in public.

A misdemeanor hit and run report was taken 

at 1456 hours from the 300 block of North 

Sepulveda Boulevard, vehicle versus vehicle.

One male adult was arrested at 2320 hours 

from  Apollo Street and  Park Place  for one 

ESPD misdemeanor warrant and one HPD 

misdemeanor traffic warrant.

A burglary (commercial) report was taken 

Street.

Thursday, June 13
Two male adults were arrested at 0305 hours 

from Maple Avenue and Sheldon Street for 

burglary, conspiracy to commit a crime and 

possession of burglary tools.

A grand theft report was taken at 1503 

hours from the 500 block of  California 

Street. Unknown suspect received money 

by false pretences.

from the 400 block of Sheldon Street for 

possession of drug paraphernalia and one 

RBPD misdemeanor warrant.

from the 400 block of  Sheldon Street  for 

selling marijuana to a minor, selling marijuana 

and possession of marijuana for sale.

A vehicle burglary report was taken at 

2106 hours from the 2000 block of  East 

Park Place. Unknown suspect(s) took the 

third row seat without permission.

A domestic violence report was taken  

at 2150 hours from the 800 block of   

Bungalow Drive. Known suspect hit the 

victim in the face.

One male adult was arrested at 0001 hours 

from Century and Felton (Inglewood) for one 

ESPD misdemeanor warrant.

One male adult was arrested at 0001  

hours from the 800 block of South Nash  

Street for robbery and five LASD misdemeanor 

warrants.

Wednesday, June 12
One female adult was arrested at 0234 

hours from  Walnut Avenue  and  Sepulveda 

Boulevard  for possession of a controlled 

substance.

One male adult was arrested at 1124 

hours from Prairie Avenue and 139th Street 

(Hawthorne) for identity theft, burglary and 

petty theft.

An annoying phone calls report was taken 

at 1545 hours from the 500 block of Center 

Street. Known adult continuously sends 

harassing text messages to the victim.

A forgery report was taken at 1650 hours 

from the 300 block of East Grand Avenue. 

Unknown suspect(s) used the victim’s credit 

card information to rent a vehicle.

from the 600 block of East Holly Avenue. A 

female adult died of natural causes.

A misdemeanor hit and run report 

was taken at 1922 hours from Alaska 

Avenue  and  Aviation Boulevard, vehicle 

versus bus bench.

Petty theft occurred between 2030 and 

2245 hours from the 400 block of  South 

Sepulveda Boulevard. Taken was $300.00 

in U.S currency. 

Tuesday, June 11
One female adult was arrested at 0306 

hours from Sycamore Avenue and Sepulveda 

Thatcher in the second round. Sophomore 

League play, and Jesse Hamada dominated in 

singles this season. Justine Lin and Zoe Orandle 

were tough during their doubles matches this 

Sports  from page 6

NOTICE OF TRUSTEE’S SALE TS No. 
CA-10-404028-TC Order No.: 4774925 
YOU ARE IN DEFAULT UNDER A DEED 
OF TRUST DATED 10/14/2002. UNLESS 
YOU TAKE ACTION TO PROTECT 
YOUR PROPERTY, IT MAY BE SOLD 
AT A PUBLIC SALE. IF YOU NEED AN 
EXPLANATION OF THE NATURE OF 
THE PROCEEDING AGAINST YOU, 
YOU SHOULD CONTACT A LAWYER. A 
public auction sale to the highest bidder 
for cash, cashier’s check drawn on a 
state or national bank, check drawn by 
state or federal credit union, or a check 
drawn by a state or federal savings and 
loan association, or savings association, 

to the Financial Code and authorized 
to do business in this state, will be held 
by duly appointed trustee. The sale 
will be made, but without covenant or 
warranty, expressed or implied, regarding 
title, possession, or encumbrances, to 
pay the remaining principal sum of the 
note(s) secured by the Deed of Trust, 
with interest and late charges thereon, as 
provided in the note(s), advances, under 
the terms of the Deed of Trust, interest 
thereon, fees, charges and expenses 
of the Trustee for the total amount (at 
the time of the initial publication of the 
Notice of Sale) reasonably estimated to 
be set forth below. The amount may be 
greater on the day of sale. BENEFICIARY 
MAY ELECT TO BID LESS THAN THE 
TOTAL AMOUNT DUE. Trustor(s): JOHN 
P MCGARR, AN UNMARRIED MAN 
Recorded: 10/23/2002 as Instrument No. 
02-2492036 

LOS ANGELES 
County, California; Date of Sale: 
6/27/2013 at 9:00 A.M. Place of Sale: 
Behind the fountain located in Civic 
Center Plaza, 400 Civic Center Plaza 
Pomona, CA 91766 Amount of unpaid 
balance and other charges: $271,916.34 
The purported property address is: 711 
W ACACIA AVE, EL SEGUNDO, CA 
90245 Assessor’s Parcel No.: 4131-022-

022 NOTICE TO POTENTIAL BIDDERS: 
If you are considering bidding on this 
property lien, you should understand that 
there are risks involved in bidding at a 
trustee auction. You will be bidding on a 
lien, not on the property itself. Placing the 
highest bid at a trustee auction does not 
automatically entitle you to free and clear 
ownership of the property. You should also 
be aware that the lien being auctioned off 
may be a junior lien. If you are the highest 
bidder at the auction, you are or may be 
responsible for paying off all liens senior to 
the lien being auctioned off, before you can 
receive clear title to the property. You are 
encouraged to investigate the existence, 
priority, and size of outstanding liens that 
may exist on this property by contacting the 

company, either of which may charge you 
a fee for this information. If you consult 
either of these resources, you should be 
aware that the same lender may hold 
more than one mortgage or deed of trust 
on the property. NOTICE TO PROPERTY 
OWNER: The sale date shown on this 
notice of sale may be postponed one or 

trustee, or a court, pursuant to Section 

law requires that information about trustee 
sale postponements be made available 
to you and to the public, as a courtesy 
to those not present at the sale. If you 
wish to learn whether your sale date has 
been postponed, and, if applicable, the 
rescheduled time and date for the sale of 
this property, you may call 714-573-1965 
for information regarding the trustee’s 
sale or visit this Internet Web site http://
www.qualityloan.com 
number assigned to this foreclosure by the 
Trustee: CA-10-404028-TC . Information 
about postponements that are very short 
in duration or that occur close in time to 
the scheduled sale may not immediately 

or on the Internet Web site. The best 
way to verify postponement information 

is to attend the scheduled sale. The 
undersigned Trustee disclaims any liability 
for any incorrectness of the property 
address or other common designation, if 
any, shown herein. If no street address 
or other common designation is shown, 
directions to the location of the property 
may be obtained by sending a written 

Notice of Sale. If the Trustee is unable 
to convey title for any reason, the 
successful bidder’s sole and exclusive 
remedy shall be the return of monies 
paid to the Trustee, and the successful 
bidder shall have no further recourse. 
If the sale is set aside for any reason, 
the Purchaser at the sale shall be 
entitled only to a return of the deposit 
paid. The Purchaser shall have no 
further recourse against the Mortgagor, 
the Mortgagee, or the Mortgagee’s 
Attorney. If you have previously been 
discharged through bankruptcy, you may 
have been released of personal liability 
for this loan in which case this letter is 
intended to exercise the note holders 
right’s against the real property only. As 

your credit record may be submitted to 

the terms of your credit obligations. THIS 
OFFICE IS ATTEMPTING TO COLLECT 
A DEBT AND ANY INFORMATION 
OBTAINED WILL BE USED FOR THAT 
PURPOSE. Date: Quality Loan Service 
Corporation 2141 5th Avenue San 
Diego, CA 92101 619-645-7711 For 
NON SALE information only Sale Line: 
714-573-1965 Or Login to: http://www.
qualityloan.com Reinstatement Line: 
(866) 645-7711 Ext 5318  Quality Loan 
Service Corp. TS No.: CA-10-404028-TC 

H-23820

PUBLIC NOTICES

Fictitious Business
Name Statement

2013118772
The following person(s) is (are) doing 

is being conducted by a Limited Liability 
Company. The registrant commenced 

Signed: Heike Fallon, Manager. This 

Recorder of Los Angeles County on June 

NOTICE: This Fictitious Name Statement 

statement does not of itself authorize the 
use in this state of a Fictitious Business 
Name in violation of the rights of another 
under Federal, State, or Common Law 

and Professions Code).

 H-940.

NOTICE OF APPLICATION TO SELL 
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES

To Whom It May Concern:

The applicants listed above are applying 
to the Department of Alcoholic Beverage 
Control to sell alcoholic beverages at:

Department of Alcoholic Beverage Control 

El Segundo Herald, Pub. 6/20/13
H-23829

Fictitious Business
Name Statement

2013115675
The following person(s) is (are) 
doing business as F&E AIRCRAFT 

This business is being conducted by a 
Limited Liability Company. The registrant 
commenced to transact business under 

Recorder of Los Angeles County on June 

NOTICE: This Fictitious Name Statement 

statement does not of itself authorize the 
use in this state of a Fictitious Business 
Name in violation of the rights of another 
under Federal, State, or Common Law 

and Professions Code).

H-941.

Fictitious Business
Name Statement

2013121629
The following person(s) is (are) doing 
business as CANTON LOW CHINESE 

is being conducted by a Corporation. 
The registrant commenced to transact 

NOTICE: This Fictitious Name Statement 

statement does not of itself authorize the 
use in this state of a Fictitious Business 
Name in violation of the rights of another 
under Federal, State, or Common Law 

and Professions Code).

H-942.

Fictitious Business
Name Statement

2013119167
The following person(s) is (are) doing 

an Individual. The registrant commenced 

Jacquelyn Wood, Owner. This statement 

NOTICE: This Fictitious Name Statement 

statement does not of itself authorize the 
use in this state of a Fictitious Business 
Name in violation of the rights of another 
under Federal, State, or Common Law 

and Professions Code).

H-943.

Fictitious Business
Name Statement

2013120517
The following person(s) is (are) doing 

is being conducted by a Corporation. 
The registrant commenced to transact 

Brenneman, Secretary. This statement 

NOTICE: This Fictitious Name Statement 

statement does not of itself authorize the 
use in this state of a Fictitious Business 
Name in violation of the rights of another 
under Federal, State, or Common Law 

and Professions Code).

H-944.

Fictitious Business
Name Statement

2013126677
The following person(s) is (are) doing 

This business is being conducted by a 
Corporation. The registrant commenced 

Robust Entertainment, Inc, President. 

Recorder of Los Angeles County on June 

NOTICE: This Fictitious Name Statement 

statement does not of itself authorize the 
use in this state of a Fictitious Business 
Name in violation of the rights of another 
under Federal, State, or Common Law 

and Professions Code).

H-945.
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El Segundo Residents  
are Invited to City Hall For a  

Planning Commission Meeting
Thursday, June 27th, 5:30 PM

Be informed, visit the following site for further information: 

Commission wants to hear from El Segundo Residents!

PROPOSAL:
Drive thru In-N-Out Burger and the impact to the 
community:

Paid Political Advertisement
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Being mindful of our footprint and how we manage resources is 

fundamental to the daily operations at the Chevron El Segundo Refinery.
 

You may not know, but we have achieved a waste diversion rate of nearly 

90% and are proud of the 16 waste reduction awards the refinery has 

received since 1994.  We are also the largest commercial user of recycled 

and reclaimed water in California with 80% of our water supply coming 

from this source.
 

And soon, with the completion of our 4th cogeneration unit, the refinery 

will self-generate enough electricity to power a city of over 320,000 people, 

allowing us to meet all of our electricity needs with enough remaining to 

supply back to the grid for use by our surrounding communities.
 

We understand that being an efficient and responsible caretaker of our 

resources is also an important part of being a good neighbor.

A Proud Member of the 
Community Since 1911

Energy Efficiency, 
Conservation & Innovation
R E D U C I N G  WA S T E ,  G E N E R AT I N G  P O W E R  &  U S I N G  WAT E R  W I S E LY

WANT TO LEARN MORE?
Want to learn more about the refinery?
Would you like a tour of the facility?
Visit chevronelsegundo.com and join
our community outreach registry.


